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Dear Parents,

The Board of Governors are pleased to present the 2016/17 Annual Report to the parents of pupils attending Euston Street Primary School and trust that it will help to keep you up to date on ongoing school business, development and overall progress throughout the year.

The 2016/17 academic year has, as always, been an extremely busy one for everyone in the school. The Governors have continued to work closely with the Principal and staff. Our sub committees met on a regular basis to consider all aspects of school business including curriculum demands, policy, finance, health and safety and a wide range of related issues.

During the year we experienced significant and on-going development, a number of important changes to staffing personnel, upgrade of accommodation and facilities and lots of activities and events involving pupils, parents and the local community. The school building continues to be a clean, safe and comfortable environment for all.

I would like to invite you to the 2017 Annual General Meeting when we will have an opportunity to discuss the many developments and successes throughout the school year and our plans for the future. The meeting this year will be held in the school on:

           Monday 4th December 2017 @ 6.30pm 

The Board of Governors fully appreciate and thank all our parents for your ongoing support for our hard working Principal and teaching staff. As we all know this support is vital in ensuring that our pupils are given the best possible opportunity to succeed. We therefore look forward to meeting and speaking with as many of you as possible on the night.

Please find a copy of the Annual Report 2016/17 on the school website www.eustonstreetps.co.uk or by requesting one at the school office.
Mr Mark Young
Chair of Governors  

Euston Street Primary School

BOARD OF GOVERNORS’ 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
Monday 4th December 2017
AGENDA

1. Welcome and introduction of the Governors.

2. Apologies.

3. Minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting on 12th December 2016.

4. The Governors’ Report.

5. Questions and discussion.

6. Chairperson’s closing remarks.

J Armstrong (Principal/Secretary to the Board of Governors)

N.B. Only parents or guardians of children registered at the school and school staff are entitled to attend.

In order that the Governors are in a position to give informed replies it would be helpful if the Principal received questions in writing by Friday 1st December 2017.

Board of Governors

Annual General Meeting

12th December 2016 – 6.30pm

1. Present: H McWhinney (chair), J Currie (minutes), S Quinn, 

M Young, S Roberts, K Kennedy, L Halliday, S Hudson

2. Apologies: C Kyle, B Murphy, H Myles

One parent attended the meeting and one member of the current teaching staff also. 

A warm welcome was extended to all especially to S Hudson in her role as Vice Principal.

3. The minutes from the previous AGM were discussed and agreed by all. 

The Chairman of the Board of Governors, H McWhinney, gave his remarks concerning the 2015/16 academic year.

H McWhinney stated that this year’s report was once again informative and set a good record of events in school from the previous year. J Currie was thanked for compiling the report.

2015/16 was a very challenging and demanding time with heavy workload and pressures on the Principal, Vice Principal and teaching staff.

H McWhinney stated that there were even more pressures placed on staff which has been driven by increased pupil numbers, staff changes, loss of the VP, maintenance issues and safeguarding concerns. Taking all this into consideration, the Board of Governors can confidently confirm that 2015/16 has been a successful year. Great progress has been made in the school in terms of Literacy, Numeracy, Special Educational Needs and the Nursery provision. 

4. Governors’ Report: 

H McWhinney began to thank a number of people including:

Governors: - H McWhinney thanked all Governors for their selfless and enthusiastic contribution in supporting the Principal in the running and management of the school.

Special thanks were given to the Finance Committee and in particular the chairman, K Kennedy.  H McWhinney stated that the school was in a healthy financial position which enables the BOG to invest in the school and provide teaching and support staff as required. It was stated that the school had suffered some pressured years in the past but with prudent housekeeping the finances are healthy. K Kennedy stated that the Principal and teaching staff work well within the financial constraints that have been deployed.

Principal:- H McWhinney stated that the BOG have been by J Currie’s side and witnessed her outstanding contribution as she guided the school through many challenging times. With J Currie leaving her position at the end of the month H McWhinney stated that she is leaving the school in a very healthy and progressive position.

J Currie was praised for her hard work and dedication to the school and thanks were extended by all Governors. Best wishes were passed on as she embarks on her new chapter in her career.

Vice Principal:- Congratulations were extended to S Hudson on her recent appointment as Vice Principal. H McWhinney stated that S Hudson has established herself as a very capable and ambitious teacher who will make an excellent VP. S Hudson was thanked for the support that she has already given to J Currie in recent months. The full support of the BOG was extended to S Hudson as she will take up the role of Acting Principal in January.

Teaching Staff: - H McWhinney stated that the school is lucky to have a very professional teaching, support and non-teaching team. The staff have faced challenges in the past few years which have tested all but they have shown that they are willing to go the extra mile. The BOG continue to assist teachers in any way possible.

Classroom Assistants and Support Staff: - The chairman noted that the support staff also played a valuable role in the smooth running of the school.  Special mention was made to Mrs Killops in her role of supporting our parents and Mrs Miskimmin who for many is the first face that people see on visiting the school. 

Ancillary Staff:- Thanks were passed to D Sloan and his team who have strived to ensure that the old style building is kept clean and safe for the children.

Parents: - H McWhinney stated the school are fortunate to have the solid support and important contributions of our parents. The BOG are regularly kept informed of their achievements and value the strong relationship that the school has with the parents. Thanks were extended to the loyalty and support of the parents in the school.

Pupils: - The chairman paid tribute to the pupils who he described as a credit to themselves, their parents and the school.  The Board of Governors continually hear about individual and group achievements. The BOG will continue to strive to help each and every pupil achieve their full potential.

5. Questions and Answers

M Young, in his role as parent representative, thanked the Principal and staff for their hard work throughout the year. He stated that perhaps not all parents are aware of the work that goes on behind the scenes.

J Currie thanked H McWhinney in his last official role as Chair of the Board of Governors. With his imminent retirement after 22 years on the Board J Currie stated that his professionalism over the years has been a constant support to 
the management of the school. Most of the Governors would be unaware of the scale of the role that he has had to fulfil over the years but it has not gone unnoticed by the teaching staff and Principal.

S McKersie made a heartfelt speech to thank J Currie as a former parent to two pupils as well as a current member of the teaching staff. J Currie’s dedication, professionalism and commitment to Euston Street PS was highlighted. S McKersie thanked J Currie for her support to the teaching staff and wished her every success in her new post. Support was also offered to S Hudson in her role as Vice Principal and Acting Principal in January.

S McKersie also thanked H McWhinney for his role in the school over the past 22 years.

H McWhinney thanked L Halliday for her role as teacher representative as well as S McKersie for her kind words and also her dedication to the school.

L Halliday thanked J Currie for all her efforts over the years and wished her every success in her new position at Cairnshill PS.

J Currie thanked S McKersie and S Hudson for their support and professionalism to the safeguarding team. This area is getting more and more significant and as pupil numbers continue to rise so too does the work load in this area. J Currie stated that the parents and Governors should be confident in the knowledge that the pupil’s safety will always be paramount with S McKersie and S Hudson at the helm.

The parent who attended the meeting thanked J Currie for her hard work which he stated is clear for all to see. The increase in use of technology, in relation to the use of Facebook, Twitter and the school website, was praised. The number of special events in the school and their quality were also praised.

Assessment levels and the end of Key Stage results were discussed. J Currie stated that the figures that were recorded in the AGM report were based on Y4 and Y7 children. The NI average is not based on a full cohort of schools due to the industrial action imposed by teaching unions. The school will continue to do all it can to raise the standards of literacy and numeracy. Two learning supports have been put in place and a Barnardos intern has been deployed to help raise the standards in Y4 and Y5.

H McWhinney summarised the meeting by adding that a great deal of progress has been made and the school has continued to be successful. S Hudson will require a great deal of support in her new role with staff changes and maternity leaves in place. The BOG stated that they will offer her their full support. 

J Currie offered S Hudson her best wishes and stated that she had every confidence that the school would continue to grow from strength to strength.

Meeting closed at 7.40pm.

Signed: ____________________ (Chair of the Board of Governors)

Date: ______________________

ANNUAL REPORT FOR SCHOOL YEAR 2016-2017
1. INTRODUCTION

As required by the 1989 Education Order, the Board of Governors prepare and present to parents an Annual Report and this requirement is being fulfilled by this document. 

2. MEMBERSHIP OF THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS

Chairperson
Mr M Young (E.A. Representative)

Vice Chairperson
Mr B Murphy (Church Representative)

Secretary
Mr J Armstrong (Principal: non-voting member)
Ms Hudson (Acting Principal/Acting Secretary December 2016 – April 2017)
CHURCH REPRESENTATIVES

Mrs H Myles

Mrs C Kyle

Mr S Quinn

E.A. REPRESENTATIVE

Mr K Kennedy (Chair of Finance Committee)

PARENT REPRESENTATIVES

Mr M Young

Mr S Roberts

TEACHER REPRESENTATIVE

Mrs L Halliday (resigned June 2017)
The present Board of Governors was reconstituted in January 2014 and its term of office is for four years. This is the fourth report by this particular Board of Governors.

Governors attended a variety of Governor training sessions organised by the Education Authority e.g. Financial Management, Recruitment and Selection and Safeguarding/Child Protection both online and in person.

Governors are also given regular updates on school policies and issues by the Principal and Staff of the school.

Thanks are expressed to the members of the Board of Governors for all their hard work along with their keen interest in all aspects of school life.
3. THE RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS

The Governors are ultimately responsible for the overall management of the school and this duty comprises:

· The appointment and overseeing of staff.

· The admissions policy.

· The overseeing of the curriculum.

· The fostering of links with the community and the furthering of the objectives of mutual understanding.

· The maintenance of the premises.

· The control of the delegated budget.

4. THE MODE OF OPERATION OF THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS

The Board met regularly throughout the year.  Sub-Committees met as and when necessary.

At each regular meeting of the Board consideration is given to finance and the Principal reports on all aspects of the work of the school.  The Board also responds to documents prepared by the Department of Education and the Education Authority and conducts interviews for staff teaching vacancies when required.

The Finance Committee and/or the Chair of the Finance Committee and the Principal also met to focus on all aspects of Financial Management.  The Chair of Finance, Mr K Kennedy, reported back to the full Board of Governors.

The Health and Safety Committee met to carry out an annual inspection of the school building and facilities and the Chairperson, Mr Young, reported back to the full Board.

The Safeguarding Team met twice during the school year. In this team are the Designated Teachers for Child Protection, the Designated Governor for Child Protection and the Chairperson of the Board of Governors.

An Appointments Committee may make non-teaching Appointments, if required, on behalf of the Board of Governors. Additional Committees include a Salaries Appeal Committee and a Disciplinary Committee.

There were no claims made by Governors for expenses.

5. THE POLICY OF THE SCHOOL

The Governors aim to provide a happy, disciplined and secure environment where the intellectual, physical, moral, spiritual and cultural development of each child is promoted through a balanced, broad and stimulating curriculum in accordance with legal requirements. 

The school motto has been: “WHILE I BREATHE, I LEARN.”
The School Aims include the following:

· To encourage enquiring minds and a love of learning; the ability to question and discuss rationally; to become independent thinkers.

· To encourage the ability to work hard and to succeed; to work independently and with others; and to have an appreciation of human achievement and endeavour.

· To develop a sense of self-respect, and self-reliance, and an awareness of and a sensitivity to the needs of others.

· To develop the knowledge, skills and practical abilities they will need throughout their lives and at play, in a fast moving and changing world.

· To encourage a reasoned set of personal attitudes, values and beliefs; an understanding of the world and their place in it; and a respect for the religious and moral values of others.

· To develop qualities of spirit, feeling and imagination and a sense of beauty.

6. SCHOOL STAFF 2016 – 2017 (see Appendix A)

Congratulations to Mrs Currie on her appointment to Cairnshill P.S. She will be sadly missed and we hope she is successful in her new appointment.

We welcomed Mr J Armstrong to Euston Street as Principal in April 2017. 

Our thanks to Mrs Hudson for all her work as Acting-Principal during the vacancy. 

Congratulation to Mrs Templeton, Mrs Rainey and Mrs Devlin (and Mrs Bothwell) on the birth of their children.

Congratulations to Mrs Gillespie (nee Scott) on her marriage.    

Congratulations to Mrs Halliday for her appointment to Regent House Preparatory Department.
Congratulations to Mrs Atkinson on her retirement as supervisory assistant. She worked in Euston Street for many years and will be sadly missed by all. We wish her a long and happy retirement and thank her for all her efforts.
Mrs Elliott resigned post as supervisory assistant. We wish her every success in the future.
Mrs Johnston continued to work with us one day per week, through the

Extended Schools programme to share her expertise regarding pupil welfare and conflict resolution.  

We continued to have a thriving and supportive group of ‘Parents and Friends’ who were led by our Parent Worker, Mrs Karen Killops.

7. ENROLMENT AND ADMISSIONS

Enrolment Number 359 

Admissions Number 51

Enrolment at October 2016 
Annual School Census – 353
Y1 – Y7 classes 301

Nursery 52


The Annual Attendance Rate (June 2016) – 93%
8. CURRICULUM AND STAFF DEVELOPMENT

Euston Street Primary School aims to provide all its pupils with a broad and balanced curriculum.  The Northern Ireland Curriculum sets out the required arrangements for all pupils, specifying areas of learning, personal capabilities and thinking skills.  All classes are following this curriculum and pupils work in mixed ability classes at their own level of achievement. The quality of learning and teaching is monitored and evaluated during the year through our Planning Procedures, Assessment Policy, Staff Development Programme, Curriculum Teams and the Senior Management Team.

School Development Days were used for training in Assessment, Literacy, Numeracy, SEN and ICT for all teaching staff.  Rigorous monitoring of staff performance continues through the Performance Review and Staff Development Programme (PRSD) and for recently qualified teachers through the Induction and Early Professional Development (EPD) programmes. Departmental meetings also occur on a regular basis to discuss new initiatives, educational innovations and to keep abreast of current issues. Subject co-ordinators are encouraged to attend cluster meetings to disseminate good practices and develop their own skills.

The children have access to 84 iPads in total which equates to 6 iPads per class across all Key Stages and Learning Supports. Teachers, parents, Governors and pupils have had awareness training on e-Safety and the importance of staying safe on line.

All staff have had awareness training regarding vetting procedures and our recently reviewed Child Protection Policy Statement. 

           Children’s progress is closely monitored via the school assessment 
policy and regular departmental and staff meetings.  End of Key Stage Results and Year 7 Transfer Schools are given in Appendix B.

Further information regarding school organisation and policy statements are readily available in the School Prospectus or from the school office staff. Specific policy documents are also available on the school website – www.eustonstreetps.co.uk 
9. SPECIAL EDUCATIONAL NEEDS

In 2016-17 Mrs L Halliday and Mrs S Hudson worked together as Special Needs Co-ordinators for the school.  Mrs S Hudson was the co-ordinator for Y4 – 7 classes whilst Mrs L Halliday co-ordinated the Nursery – Y3 classes. They worked closely with the class teachers and Heads of Departments to monitor and assess the needs of individual pupils.  Special Needs Registers were compiled for all classes.  Both SENCOs monitored individual education and behaviour programmes and met with parents, outreach support staff, educational psychologists, medical and social services staff and other outside agencies to provide a comprehensive approach to meeting the needs of each child. Parents were free to make an appointment to discuss their child’s progress at any time throughout the year. Mrs R McKeown became part time SENCO with Mrs Halliday when Mrs Hudson was Acting-Principal.
  The school’s Special Needs Inclusion Policy ensured that children were 

  identified as early as possible, steps taken to address the problems and parents kept informed of their child’s progress.  All Classroom Assistants are also trained in Reading Partnership and take individual children for reading in a ten week block. Further Special Needs support is provided by over 100 additional hours of Classroom Assistance, infant staff supporting in Years 4 to 7 through Team Teaching and withdrawal sessions. 

Miss J McCaugherty provided Literacy Learning Support for children in Years 5 to 7 and gave additional support in Numeracy for Years 6 and 7. Miss R Matthews provided Literacy Learning Support for children in Years 1 to 3 and gave additional support in Numeracy for Years 4 and 5. Further assistance was given, when available, by Outreach Staff e.g. Harberton Behaviour and Learning, Ulidia Peripatetic Service, Oakwood Advisory Service and CIDS Team.
10. CHILD PROTECTION

Child Protection issues were dealt with according to recommended guidelines.  Due to a change in staffing, Mrs Hudson became the school designated teacher for child protection and Mrs McKersie became the deputy designated teacher. Mr Armstrong joined the safeguarding team as a deputy designated teacher for child protection once in post. 
11. NEWCOMERS

Mrs B Bothwell was the Newcomer co-ordinator for the school. She worked closely with Mrs Glover and Miss Gilmore during the 2016 – 17 academic year to provide support for children, parents and staff in relation 
to children with language needs. Miss Krawczyk assisted in providing the Newcomer after school club for children from Years 1-7.

Mrs Bothwell worked closely with the Inclusion and Diversity service as well as providing a translation service for parent interviews via Diversity NI.
12. NURSERY

The Nursery once again had a busy year. Mrs McKersie, Mrs Santos, Miss Causby, Mrs Pearce and Mrs Krawczyk provided a safe and caring environment in which each child was able to progress at their own rate. Mrs A Elliott and Ms Kokenyova were also added as temporary Nursery Assistants.

Thanks are extended to Mrs Todd for covering the absence of Mrs Santos during 2016-17.

A total of 52 children attended the Nursery during the year and benefited from the many resources, extensive outdoor play area, inside soft play and the wide range of themes and activities on offer through a well-planned curriculum.  The ‘Language for Life’ programme content continued to enhance the speech and language provision. The nursery has added new resources using money from the Edina Trust.
The new soft play surface in the Nursery garden enables pupils to play safely and regularly on the new surface.

Highlights of the Nursery year included visits from the Belfast City Council Christmas Elf, ‘Debbie Doolittle’ and her rescued animals and, of course, Santa!  The children also visited the cinema and took part in activities such as the sponsored event, Music Morning, Sports Day and Nativity. The nursery had a trip to Stormont Estate to look at signs of Spring and to Easter eggs down the hill which was much enjoyed by all.
Our Year 7 pupils undertook work experience in the Nursery Unit at the end of the Autumn Term.

Nursery Staff maintained an ‘open door’ policy and met daily with parents and carers.  The staff provided a number of workshops for parents for the Getting Ready to Learn Programme and these were found to be very beneficial. The pupils benefit from the funded ‘Big Bedtime Read’ and ‘Education Works’ initiatives.
Formal Parent/Teacher Interviews were held in October and February.  A written report was given to each parent in June to aid transition to their chosen primary schools. A meeting was held in the Summer Term for parents/guardians of children due to start Nursery in September and individual Parent/Teacher meetings took place in early August and September.

13. PARENT/TEACHER LIAISON

Parents/Guardians were invited to meet their child’s class teacher in October and February for Parent/Teacher Interviews to discuss their child’s progress and how best they could help at home. Other special meetings occurred such as Year1 Induction and Year 6 Information Evening regarding AQE tests and transition information.  Staff appreciated the very positive way in which parents responded 

to these opportunities. Many parents/guardians also made use of the ‘open door’ policy and arranged discussions with class teachers on an informal basis to discuss minor matters of concern. In February parents/guardians of Year 7 pupils also met with Mrs Hudson regarding the transfer of their children to Secondary Education (Appendix B).

In June all parents/guardians received a written report on their child’s progress throughout the year and Year 7 pupils were awarded their Records of Achievement at a special leavers’ assembly.

Regular Notes and Monthly Newsletters were sent home to keep parents up to date with what is going on in the life of the school.

The school continues to keep parents informed of the latest news and events through the website and Facebook/Twitter accounts.
14. LIAISON WITH OTHER SCHOOLS AND THE COMMUNITY

The Principal met on several occasions with the Principals of other schools to discuss matters of mutual interest.  Staff met regularly with teachers from other schools for training purposes and to discuss various issues, curriculum innovations etc.  During June Mrs Hudson prepared the transition folders for the Year 7 pupils and met with Heads of Year 8 and Principals from local Secondary schools.

Pupils often take part in activities and events that enable them to meet with pupils and adults from other schools and organisations e.g. sporting events, school trips and visits, choir outings/performances and Lifeguards.

Year 6 pupils took part in a cross-community basketball project organised by Peace Players. Children were able to work with pupils from St Teresa’s PS and completed a series of lessons at Grosvenor Leisure Centre.

A number of students from local Secondary and Grammar schools completed work experience in Euston Street Primary School.  Placements were also provided for Queen’s University and Stranmillis College students and others completing Childcare courses.

Mrs Hudson attended meetings of the East Belfast Principals’ Group and continued to forge links with the local community on behalf of the school.  
The school is also currently involved in the Extended Schools programme which provides additional learning opportunities for our pupils in numeracy & literacy.  It also provides additional support for parents.

The Willowfield Parish Community Association and McQuiston Church continue to provide particular support by running homework clubs, supporting after school activities, helping at lunchtimes etc. 

The school regularly involves local churches in school assemblies, Scripture Union and special events.

The Ulster Model Railway Club continues to use the school and meet every Monday and Thursday evenings. In 2016-17 the school was used on Thursday evening for adult Zumba/dance classes.

As usual, support was given to local charities through various activities held during the school year (see Appendix D).

15. SPECIAL EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES

The children enjoyed a number of activities, special projects and events during the year. Some examples are:

· Harvest/ Nativities/Carol Services

· Charity Non-Uniform Days

· Nursery and Y1 Music Morning

· Year 7 Work Experience

· Christmas Sale

· Class and Club outings and visits

· Cinema/Pantomime Visits

· Library Visits

· Sports Days/Be Active Day (Sponsored Event)
· Open Morning

· New PSA formed
Classes enjoyed visits to the Library, Stormont Estate, Folk and Transport Museums, other World War museums, Tesco, W5, Crawfordsburn Country Park and Sentry Hill. Talks were given by a wide variety of visitors to the school e.g. Environmental Groups, Road and Fire Safety Teams the PSNI and Childline.

The Y4 to Y7 pupils were able to take part in additional clubs and a wide range of activities such as football, hockey, netball, tag rugby, tennis, Scripture Union, Spanish, Computer Club, Art Club and Choir. The choir took part in several special events including performing for local senior citizen church groups and a Community Carol Service at McQuiston church in December.  

The school football team enjoyed participating in local tournaments at Ashfield Boys’ High School and Avoniel Leisure Centre.

Our After-School Club (Waiting Class) for Y1 – Y3 pupils who have older brothers or sisters at the school has, once again, proved very popular.

Some members of Upper Key Stage 2, organised by Miss Matthews, provided a Healthy Tuck Shop for all children on a termly basis. This provided children with the opportunity to sample fruit salads and develop their financial capabilities.

Many thanks go to staff who organise trips and events for our pupils and also to those many parents, guardians, family members, friends and volunteers who give their time, effort and support.

Sainsbury tokens were exchanged, once again, for a variety of PE equipment for the school.

Special thanks go to our Parents’ Drop-In Group, who organised the

MacMillan Coffee Morning, Internet Safety talk, Helping Your Child with Maths, Community Safety, Benefits Information, a ‘Pink’ Day and also provided beautiful Arts and Crafts for our Christmas Sale, refreshments at various events and assisted with crèche facilities when needed. 

We also facilitated weekly ‘Mother and Toddler’ and ‘Working Party’ groups, ‘Time to Talk’ sessions, Slimming Club and Book Club. 

Through Extended Schools Cluster funding parents were able to complete the School Readiness and Incredible Years Parenting Programme delivered by Barnardos.

The school ran a Breakfast Club for children in Years 4 to 7. Thanks are expressed to Mrs Vincent, Mrs Killops, Mrs Roberts and Miss Shaw for their hard work and efforts in this project.
16. BUILDINGS/MAINTENANCE/SCHOOL SECURITY

Once again there has been ongoing maintenance and refurbishment works undertaken during the year in order to improve the learning environment for our children and provide a safe, secure and healthy atmosphere.  

These include:

Reflooring of Rooms 8, 17 and 18.
2 new Promethean Boards and 6 new iPad minis.
It is part of our School Development Plan to continue to maintain and upgrade the school facilities as and whenever possible.

         The school operates a No-Smoking Policy in the buildings and grounds.
17. FINANCE

The school is on a fully delegated budget which is administered by the Board of Governors.  The budget covers all areas of the school life and includes:

All Salaries and Wages

Electricity, Water and Gas

Grounds Maintenance

Cleaning Chemicals and Equipment

Classroom Materials, Stationery and Office Supplies

Telephones and Postage

The budget was drawn up by the Education Authority with the majority of the money allocated based on the numbers which were on the school role the previous October.  We commenced the year i.e. 1st April 2016 with a carryover of £24863.  Our allocated budget for the year 2016/17 was £1,243,308, to include the above carryover, Extended Schools monies and additional funds.  Actual expenditure for the year was £1,204,545 , leaving us with a carryover of £38,763 at 1st April 2017 (calculations are rounded to the nearest pound).  This carryover is considered necessary to support ongoing school structure and appropriate to support the needs of the pupils and staff.
The budget allocation for the year 2017/18 is £1192436 including the carryover above and the proposed expenditure is £1184821.
Managing the school budget continues to be a challenge on a month to month basis and it is monitored closely by the Principal, the Chair of the Finance Committee, the Finance Committee and the Board of Governors.

18. SCHOOL FUND/MONIES

A summary of School Fund accounts for 2016/2017 is given in Appendix C along with a summary of Nursery accounts for 2016/2017.

A statement of donations given to charity is given in Appendix D.

19. CONCLUSION

The school year 2016/2017 was once again a very busy one in the life of Euston Street Primary School. 

This report gives only a brief snapshot of school life but conveys in some measure the amount of work and effort of all concerned with the school.  The school continues to have a warm and caring family atmosphere and ethos, something many visitors have commented on.  

The members of the Board of Governors take a keen interest in all aspects of the school and look forward to ensuring that the children who attend Euston Street continue to be offered a high standard of education.

We would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your continued support for the work of the Governors, Principal, Staff and Pupils of the school.

Appendix A

SCHOOL STAFF - September 2017
TEACHING STAFF


Principal
Mr J Armstrong
VP
Mrs S Hudson

Year 1
Mrs S Devlin – Head of Foundation & Key Stage 1

Year 1
Mrs K Templeton/Mrs N Gillespie (temp.)

Year 2
Mrs T McNeill


Year 2
Mrs G Kee/Mrs B Bothwell (Miss A Gillespie Temp.)

Year 3 
Mrs P Harper/Mrs K Todd (Job Share)

Year 3
Mrs R McKeown 

Year 4
Miss C Bruce


Year 4
Mrs J McDonald/ Miss A Gillespie(Temp.)


Year 5
Mrs L Rainey


Year 5
Mr G Murray (Temp.)

Year 6
Miss C Laidlaw (Temp.)

Year 6
Miss E Millar (Temp.)

Year 7
Mrs S Hudson 


Nursery
Mrs S McKersie – Head of Nursery


Mrs T Santos 


Learning Support
Miss R Matthews

Newcomer Support
Mrs N Gillespie (Temp.)



Intern Teacher


Senior Leadership
Mr J Armstrong


Mrs S Hudson


Mrs S Devlin 



Mrs S McKersie



Mrs R McKeown
NON-TEACHING STAFF


Secretary
Mrs F Miskimmin


Classroom Assistants
Y1
Mrs S Moore, Mrs A Allen




Nursery
Miss N Causby/Mrs S Pearce





/Miss Krawczyk






Additional /Special Needs




Mrs N Vincent, Mrs S Gordon, Mrs P Roberts


Mrs K Killops, Mrs K Jones, Miss Z Sanlisoy, 

Mrs L Lavery, Miss N Shaw, Mrs M Baillie, Mrs P Gillies, Miss A Bickerstaff, Mrs S Craig



Parent Co-ordinator      Mrs K Killops


Building Supervisor
Mr D Sloan 


Cleaning Staff
Mrs A Greer


Mrs P McKee



Mrs N Regan 


Mrs M Foster
 


Lunchtime Supervisory
Mrs Thompson



Mrs M Foster


Assistants
Mrs K Killops



Mrs Z Khachatryan



Miss S West 

Appendix B

Summary of assessment outcomes: June 2017
KEY STAGE ONE

Communication

Level 2 and above
Northern Ireland

-


Euston Street

73%

Using Maths

Level 2 and above
Northern Ireland

-


Euston Street

78%

………………………………………………………………………………………

KEY STAGE TWO

Communication

Level 4 and above
Northern Ireland

-


Euston Street

50%

Using Maths

Level 4 and above
Northern Ireland

 -


Euston Street

50%
Please note: 

*Due to industrial action this year’s Northern Ireland summary is not based on the full cohort of pupils and figures represent Circular 2017/3.

………………………………………………………………………………………

YEAR 7 – TRANSFER – JUNE 2017
RBAI

1

VICTORIA COLLEGE

1

WELLINGTON COLLEGE

1

GROSVENOR GRAMMAR SCHOOL

1

BREDA ACADEMY
 
7
ASHFIELD GIRLS’ HIGH SCHOOL
 
3

ASHFIELD BOYS’ SCHOOL
 
4
DUNDONALD HIGH

7
ST JOSEPH’S COLLEGE

4
Appendix C

School Fund Accounts 2016 – 2017
Income
Expenditure

Balance August 2016             £6383.03
Payments                           £21459.92
Income                                   £20938.07

Balance August 2017          £5861.18 


________

________





     £27321.10

£27321.10

________

________

Summary of Nursery Accounts 2016 – 2017
Income
Expenditure

Balance 30/06/16                  £383.22

Payments                            £1451.50
Income                                     £1170

Balance August 2016          £  101.72

________

________



  
         £1553.22
        
            £1553.22


________
________

Appendix D

Charities 2016 – 2017
MacMillan Cancer Fund
£250.00 

‘Wear it Pink’ Breast Cancer Appeal
£250.00

Simon Community                                                    harvest donation

Lepra
£352.92
Great Ormond Street
£20.00

Red Cross
£212.50

Poppy Day Appeal
£258.58
NI Children’s Hospice                                               £120.00

Toilet Twinning
£300.00

Total

£1764.00
We also took part in recycling for Bryson House and collection of used stamps for Guide Dogs for the Blind. 
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